



## Sabre Council Minutes

Date: June 23, 2021

Time: 10:00am

Location: Guildford Park Courtyard (In Person)

<b>Members Present:</b>	<b>Members Absent:</b>
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Orlando</li><li>● Hilary</li><li>● Emcee</li><li>● Muntaqim</li><li>● Jessica</li><li>● Micaella</li><li>● Khasandra</li><li>● Shierry Mae</li><li>● Dana</li><li>● Elaeza</li><li>● Jireh</li><li>● Kimmy</li></ul> <p>Late:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Maggie</li></ul> <p>Sponsor(s):</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Ms. Dorsch</li></ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Kathy (excused)</li><li>● Rachel (excused)</li></ul>

### **Agenda:**

1. Attendance + Land Acknowledgement
2. Video and Banner Review
3. Ideas for Next Year (Specifically September)
4. Plot Ideas on Event Calendar + Thoroughly Plan Events for First Week of Next Year
5. Applications for Gr. 8 Reps Checkup
6. Event Calendar Proposal Checkup
7. Merch
8. First Meeting of Next Year

Item	Discussion	Motion/Action
1.	<b>Attendance + Land Acknowledgement</b>	
2.	<p><b>Video and Banner Review</b></p> <p><b>Summary:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Went well in the short span of time we had</li> <li>● Banner looked nice</li> <li>● Video was also made very well</li> </ul> <p><b>Suggestions:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Get more teachers to know about video</li> <li>● Banner didn't grab a lot of attention: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Put on a process and showcase on Instagram?</li> <li>- Make taking off numbers more dramatic (through Insta)</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Maybe put in farewell assembly</li> <li>● Start earlier</li> <li>● Showcase video earlier</li> <li>● People enter schools from different places and missed the banner: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Maybe make multiple banners</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Start banner and video at the end of may</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Have to fill out summary form</li> </ul>
3.	<p><b>Ideas for Next Year(Specifically September)</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Brainstorm: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Movie night (need more research, but doable)</li> <li>- Board game</li> <li>- Pep rally</li> <li>- Lip sync battle</li> <li>- Survivor challenge</li> <li>- Greeting people out the door (take turns with members and maybe ask staff too, maybe make prizes for most energetic door, etc.)</li> <li>- Greet Gr. 8s in their classrooms (do a game?)</li> <li>- Human Library (have people tell their stories to others)</li> <li>- Club day</li> <li>- Gr. 8 welcoming assembly (mention Gr. 8 reps, have someone as a mascot, see if there are slides if so, implement slides to explain council)</li> </ul> </li> <li>● High involvement activities in the beginning of council do not run well</li> <li>● needs to do small activities to gain trust and make people comfortable ("low risk")</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Brainstorming with council members for ideas</li> </ul> <p><b>Motions &amp; Voting:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Motion was filed for narrowing down 3 events (seconded)</li> <li>● Voting began for clubs day</li> <li>● approved</li> <li>● Motion filed for door greeter (seconded)</li> <li>● Voting for door greeter began</li> <li>● approved</li> <li>● Assembly and greeting to Gr. 8s in the</li> </ul>

			<p>classroom was approved</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Motion was filed to move on (seconded)</li> </ul>
4.	<p><b>Plot Ideas on Event Calendar + Thoroughly Plan Events for First Week of Next Year</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Grade 8 assembly Tuesday</li> <li>● Door greeting: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- September</li> <li>- Done by council members for the first week</li> <li>- Maybe do air high fives depending on situation (be enthusiastic)</li> <li>- Second week: maybe staff (get student council members to ask)</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Clubs day: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Plan September 22</li> <li>- October 5th</li> <li>- contact each club sponsor and members</li> <li>- have a meeting with all the clubs (maybe include them in the meeting a week before)</li> <li>- after all the new members have joined after clubs day, club representatives can be chosen</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Orange Shirt Day: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Week of September 30th</li> <li>- Need to spread more awareness</li> <li>- Have a group make advertisements and posters to spread awareness</li> <li>- Have events in week for orange shirt day</li> <li>- Make video to spread awareness on Instagram (have students explain the importance of orange shirt day)</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Have a meeting for organizing events a week before school starts (to be decided)</li> </ul> <p><b>Motions &amp; Voting:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Voting was done to have only council members greet students in the first week (approved)</li> <li>● Motion was filed to have clubs day in the 3rd week (seconded)</li> <li>● Motion was filed to push clubs day back and done on the 29th (seconded)</li> <li>● Voting was done for clubs day to the end of September (disagree)</li> <li>● Motion filed to move clubs day to the first week of October 5th (seconded)</li> <li>● Motion for filed to move on (seconded)</li> </ul>

			<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Dana and Maggie are going to be researching about special dates</li> </ul>
5.	<b>Applications for Gr. 8 Reps Checkup</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Group of people work on application in summer and in the beginning of the school year</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Dana and Shierry Mae (needs to give updates about progress)</li> <li>• Motion was filed to move on (seconded)</li> </ul>
6.	<b>Event Calendar Proposal Checkup</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Finished event calendar proposal <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- procedure has been done: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>→ if clubs want to run events has to be approved by admin</li> <li>→ make form (write out description of event)</li> <li>→ get signature from admin signature from sponsor to include on form</li> <li>→ place event on calendar</li> </ul> </li> <li>- Have meeting with admin first week back to propose idea</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Have a big physical calendar at the display cases and where they can contact people</li> <li>• Maybe mark all the home sport events as well</li> <li>• Talk to Mr. Tait about having a meeting before the first meeting of next year (maybe)</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Motion filed to move on (seconded)</li> </ul>
8.	<b>Merch</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Designs were made (maybe have on back with a little logo at front)</li> <li>• Have Kathy contact some companies</li> <li>• Decide what we want to make so we can get a price out from companies</li> <li>• Maybe have tote bags and lanyards</li> <li>• Hoodies, tshirts, tote bags, crewnecks, long sleeves</li> <li>• Colour: beige?</li> <li>• To be all decided after we know the prices</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Ms. Dorsch will give Kathy and Muntaqim emails of the companies</li> <li>• Motion was filed to move on (seconded)</li> </ul>
9.	<b>First Meeting of Next Year</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• One week before school starts the Wednesday (September 1st) from 12pm-1pm</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Vote was held for first meeting (agreed)</li> </ul>

--	--	--	--